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Welcome to our brand
new Iwade Observer!
Our newsletter has
been given a new look
and we hope you like
it. A big thank you to
Matt Bourne, our
resident graphic
designer for all his
help.
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AmicusHorizon Development by James Hunt
A lot of people have been
wondering what is happening to
the AmicusHorizon development
on Ferry road which seems to have
been abandoned. I have been in
touch with a representative of
AmicusHorizon and they have
issued the following statement:
"The development work at Ferry
Road in Iwade is halfway complete.
However, the contractor, Barnfield
Construction has gone bankrupt.
AmicusHorizon is eager to finish
the properties and we are
currently selecting a new main
contractor to complete the project.
We hope to have contractors back
on the site in the summer. All

properties are to be completed by the
end of the year, and all will be offered
for sale on a shared ownership basis.
We are very grateful to the
surrounding residents for their
patience while we complete the
works. For further information on
this development, please contact us
on 0800 121 6060.

What a pong!

Alliums in Amanda

Hurrell's Garden, Iwade

Iwade's karting star Jack Evans aged 10
cracks it at National level!

Jack is competing in the National
Super Ones Karting Championship,
a series which F1 drivers Lewis
Hamilton and Jenson Button once
raced in and has just won the
second round at Rowrah Kart
Circuit in Cumbria. This is Jack's
first year racing in a National
Championship and what a superb
start he has made. He is now
currently 4th place in the
championship. He said "I am
extremely proud of myself for

winning at Rowrah as it was only the
second time that I had been to that
track and I hope there will be many
more wins to come". There are six
rounds in total in the championship
and the remaining four are in
Oxfordshire, Scotland, Dorset and
Kent. Jack would like to thank Project
One, RPM and the Swale Youth
Development Fund for their support.
If there are any companies that would
like to sponsor Jack, please contact
his dad Graham on 07971 008 187.
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Editors Note
by Tara Kent

School Parking Update

Farmers Market

BT have been spoken to
regarding the telephone box
in Ferry Road. An engineer

came and took away the
broken door on May 25th

but sadly they will not
replace it. They do not have
funds to keep repairing the
phone box and do not have
funds to take it away either.

So thanks to vandals we
now have an unsightly

phone box with no door in
our village!



Dates for the Diary

Sittingbourne Speedway Ltd
(formerly Iwade Speedway) are
pleased to advise that its
preparations for its 40th year
anniversary meeting are gathering
momentum with lots of interest
being shown. Plenty of old riders
have agreed to take part and some
interesting vintage and old bikes
are set to take to the track again.

Sittingbourne Speedway
The date of the meeting is Sunday
12th September 2010 and any Iwade
residents wishing to come along will
be most welcome. On a more recent
note the Club has accepted an
invitation to have a stand in the
Chequers Centre in Maidstone for the
week running from 28th June to the
4th July 2010 and if there are any
residents who would like to find out

more about the track and the Club
please stop by for a chat. There
will be some bikes on display and
plenty of handouts to give away
giving details of the Clubs
activities. For more information
on the speedway please check out
www.sittingbourne-
speedway.co.uk or call 07875
849551

46 Sanderling Way Iwade will soon
be featured on To Buy or Not To
Buy as it was recently filmed for
the programme. Town and Village
Homes in Iwade Village Centre are
currently marketing this property.
Keep your eye on
iwadevillage.co.uk for an air date.

46 Sanderling Way On TV Soon!



Churchwardens Notes by Sylvia O'Shea
It is looking as if July will be a busy
and memorable month for Iwade
Church members. On Saturday 3rd
July we welcome back the U.K. PAPER
CONCERT BAND for the annual
Summer Concert. This takes place in
the church grounds and you are
invited to bring a seat or rug to sit
upon. Starts 7pm and tickets are £5
which includes refreshments. Be sure
to book early although there will be
some available on the night (should
you change your mind). On Sunday
4th July at Upchurch Church, Rev.
Hugh Nelson is being ordained Curate
at 2.30pm. It was just a year ago that
he was ordained Deacon and with his
wife and young family has been living
in Newington Vicarage and become a
hard working, valued member of the
team. Wednesday July 21st we have a
special 'treat', when the KENT
CHORALE visit Iwade to sing
Evensong at 7.30pm. This is a rare
treat and one not to be missed. Light
refreshments will be served with
tea/coffee after the service. Do join us
for this special event. Following his
return from America, Rev. Ron
Partridge has been appointed FOCAL
MINISTER for Iwade. This means that
he will be your first point of contact
for Weddings, Baptisms etc. His home

number is 01795 842007, email is
revdron.partridge@virgin.net. He
already has a number of Baptisms
during the Summer months and
will be leading some of the
services. Say 'Hello' when you see
him. The Church is also host to a
number of weddings this Summer,
one of which is that of Trevor - our
organist to Gillian in July. We wish
them both all happiness in their
future together. The Church
continues to be open every second
Saturday of the month, but we will
no longer be holding coffee
mornings for the visit of Good
News Van. The local team is being
disbanded due in part to a lack of
support and part that the current
team feel they are not able to carry
on. This is a pity as it has been a
great way to introduce those
wishing to learn more about Our
Lord to material available, whether
it is books, talks, music. Stephen
and Dawn Plumb are now resident
in the village. Please make them
welcome. Do PLEASE pop along to
the Church when it is open and say
Hello. We always have the kettle
hot and ready - July 10th and
August 14th 10am - 2pm next
dates. See you sometime.

PCSO

Village helpers!



July in the Garden by Ann Menzies
By now your garden should be
looking glorious, most of the
planting done, and the weeds
under control. All you need to do is
sit back and enjoy. Well that’s what
the experts would have us believe.
It never seems to work out that
way in my garden. Every time I go
out, there seems to be something
to do. It’s worth nipping out any
small weeds when you first notice
them, before they get their roots
down and established, stealing the
water and nutrients from your
plants. In the fruit garden
strawberries may well be almost
finished if your variety is an early
cropper. It might be worth looking
into other varieties so you can
extend the season well into
August, and sometimes beyond. If
your plants start sending out
runner, remove them unless you

need more plants. Otherwise the
mother plants will be weakened and
have less energy to put into cropping
next year. The experts reckon you
should only keep plants for 3 years, so
it would be worth working on a
rotation basis to ensure you always
renew your plants to get the best
yields. Summer fruiting raspberries
should also be ripening, with new
canes sprouting up all over the place.
Move what you can into the right
place, and grub out those you don’t
want, otherwise you will be overrun
with raspberries like weeds. I have
kept a few which have sprouted near
my water butts to provide some
camouflage, I could never have
planted them there, the soil is too
hard! I’ve been keeping salad leaves
planted in succession, they go to seed
quickly in the warmer weather, but
are easily planted in small quantities,

taking about 4 weeks to cropping.
If you have tomatoes, either
outside or in the greenhouse, don’t
forget to keep them well watered
and fed. Irregular watering can
cause blossom end rot in tomatoes,
the end of the fruit turns black.
This does happen with other plants
such as peppers as well, the fruits
will not recover, but once watering
is resumed any further ones will be
fine. The main thing is, whatever
the weather and whatever you are
growing, enjoy the summer days
and let’s hope for a bumper
harvest and loads of glorious
flowers after such a cold long
winter. The Gardening Club meets
every 2nd Thursday of the month
at 7.30pm – call me on 01795
599755 if you would like to join us
as the venue varies in the Summer
months.

Iwade Health
Walks Group



Parish Council Annual Meeting by Amanda Hurrell
The annual Parish Meeting was
held on Wednesday, 26 May 2010
in the village hall. Chairman Cllr
David Manning welcomed
residents to the meeting and
discussed the year’s events. This
was followed by a presentation
made by Scouts, Cubs and Beavers
leader Jo Richards and then a
presentation by our PCSO Melanie
Platt. 1st Iwade Scouts leader, Jo
Richards, gave a presentation
covering all aspects of the
Scouts/Cubs/Beavers activities
including cooking, crafts, trip to
Boulogne, camping and camp fires.
Jo thanked Iwade Parish Council
on behalf of all the groups for their
annual donation, which without
they could not exist. They have the
biggest group of volunteers in the
area and the groups continue to
grow each year. There are always
spaces available for local children.
Adult helpers are always needed to
cover the child/adult ratio, so if

you are interested in helping out then
why not contact Jo. The children who
took part in the presentation
included Jacob Saussus, Jessica
Saussus, James Fountain and India
Courtman. Their involvement in the
evening helped towards earning their
community badges and by appearing
in the local newspaper their media
badges. The children are encouraged
to get involved in the community and
complete a range of activities
including the village clean up and
regular litter picking throughout the
year. Residents and Cllrs were offered
homemade cakes and cups of tea by
the Scouts group, cakes were made by
the Cubs and Beavers. The groups
have been running in Iwade for eight
years and the groups have a
combined total of over 60 children
who regularly attend. Most of the
children have continued to move
between Cubs, Beavers and Scouts in
this time. The Parish Council would
like to thank Jo Richards and Lisa

Veness and the children who took
part in the evening for making this
a welcome change from previous
annual parish meetings. PCSO
Melanie Platt discussed local issues
and thanked Cllrs and residents for
their assistance over the past year.
She continues to tackle local issues
including parking, speeding, anti
social behaviour and litter issues.
Any of these issues can be
discussed with PCSO Platt at future
surgeries or by contacting her
directly via email and telephone.

Planning Notices

Minutes of the Annual
Parish Council Meeting

can be found at
iwadevillage.co.uk



Parish Council Notes

The next monthly
meeting will be on

Wednesday 14th July
2010, commencing at

7.30 p.m.



Useful Contact Details

Council
Swale Borough Council - 01795 417850 csc@swale.gov.uk

Kent Highways - 0845 8247800
Parish Council Parish Clerk - Lynda Fisher 477015 Mon - Sat before 8pm iwadepc@blueyonder.co.uk

Village Hall Chairman Dave Manning & Vice Chairman Derek White
Village Hall Hire call Sue on 01795 475967 (iwadevillagehall.co.uk)

Crime
Crime Reporting line (manned 24hrs) 01795 477055 • PCSO Melanie Platt 07772 226183

melanie.platt@kent.pnn.police.uk • PC Jamie Spencer 07772 221232
jamie.spencer@kent.pnn.police.uk

• Sergeant Daniel Worthington 01795 419120 daniel.worthington@kent.pnn.police.uk • Kent
Community Warden (temporary cover) 07872 378 220 • Neighbourhood Watch 01795 419211 • Crime

Stoppers 0800 555 111 • Anti-Social Behaviour Team 01795 417575 • Fly Tipping/Graffiti/noise
nuisance / Dog control and Abandoned Vehicles 01795 417850

Church
Revd Canon Alan Amos, Priest-in-charge - 01795 842913 • Revd Ron Partridge, Focal minister - 01795

842007 revdron.partridge@virgin.net • Mrs Sylvia O’Shea, Churchwarden - 01795 478103 • Mrs Maria
Wilkinson, Churchwarden - 01795 477133 • Rev David Webb, retired - 01795 424502

wynndavidwebb@blueyonder.co.uk • Captain Stephen Plumb , Church Army Missioner - 07905 040119
captainplumby@btinternet.com

News
Newsletter - Nicola McKenzie newsletter@iwadevillage.co.uk 01795 439892 • Tara Kent -

tarakent@sky.com • James Hunt - jc_hunt@sky.com • Distribution - Janet Gregory
janetgregory117@btinternet.com

iwadevillage.co.uk - Nicola McKenzie nicola@iwadevillage.co.uk 01795 439892
News Correspondent for local press - Amanda Hurrell 07866 413207 thehurrells@fsmail.net

Organisation Contacts
Iwade School - 01795 472578 • Iwade Health Centre - 01795 413100 • Bodycare - 01795 474555 •

Budgens - 01795 421854 • Happy Days - 01795 424348 • Heaven - 01795 435958 • Ickle Pickles - 01795
474551 • Iwade Garage - 01795 438988 • Lloyds Pharmacy - 01795 439368 • Town & Village Homes -

01795 422776 • Woolpack - 01795 472656 • Tinkerbells - 07818 833 435
Clubs

Cubs and Beavers - Village Hall Mondays 6.15 to 8.30 • Darts - TuesWed and Thurs male and female
Woolpack • Fishing Club - Gordon Dickson 07889 155 315 • Gardening Club - Ann Menzies 01795

599755 • Health Walks - Jan 01795 471173 • Herons Football Club - Debbie 01795 439711 • Junior
Tygers - 07810 204 739 • Lamplighters - Wynn Webb 01795 424502 • Model Flying Club - 01795 877918

• Musical Theatre Club - 07590 375 204 • Nyumon Karate Do - 07709 632 879 • Parent and Toddler -
Tuesday 9 to 11 Village Hall • Scouts - Thursdays 7.15pm Village Hall skip@1stIwadeScouts.org.uk
01795 431968 • Weightwatchers - Tuesdays 6.45 to 8.15 Iwade School • W.I.- Hilary Foulds 01795

474686

All useful contact details are also listed at www.iwadevillage.co.uk




